
GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP 

UN-APPROVED MINUTES 

August 7, 2019                                                                                 Approved Minutes 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call: Jesse McClaughry, 
David Lawrence, Linda Bailow, James Korman and Barbara Ferrett were all present.  There were also 
thirty one visitors.  A motion to approve the July 2, 2019 minutes was made by Dave Lawrence/Jim 
Korman. M/C. 

Community Reports 

Library delegate, Nancy House, presented the usage report for June, tickets are now available for the      
Ho-Down to be held in October. Tickets are $20.00.  She also spoke of a grant that will be available for 
next years’ Ho-Down.  Dave Lawrence stated that the next Neighborhood Watch meeting will be either 
August 22 or 29.  He will send out an e-mail when the date is confirmed.  David Hoefling, County 
Commissioner, stated the Board of Commissioners are working to balance the budget, DHHSs’ budget 
has been amended, there will be a Veterans Coffee Hour held at Hayes Township hall on Wednesday’s, 
and he tried to answer as many questions about the on goings with the Road Commission.  He stated that 
there is deficit for quite some time that they are working on to fix. 

Public Comment 

Gail Garrity thanked the township for holding another recycle day.  Nancy House stated that she spoke 
with the road commission and they said the work on Clarence will be done.  Tim Haskin spoke of projects 
going forward, that Clarence will be done and much discussion on Stockwell. 

A motion to approve the July 2, 2019 minutes made by Jess McClaughry/Dave Lawrence. M/C.   

A motion to approve the Treasurers’ statement of account made by Barb Ferrett/Jim Korman. M/C. 

Unfinished Business 

A contract has been signed for the work needed on the sidewalk.  Work to begin in the fall.  The township 
recycle day will be September 7 from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. and will again be held at the city park.  Seven tires 
max and you must show ID.  There has been a new complaint of blight at the property on Maryland.  The 
Lily Lk./Finley Lk. Blight issue is getting “a little” bit better.  The residents have received an eviction 
notice to be out of the house by August 31, and the owner of the property will do clean-up.  The case was 
dropped by Jess McClaughry.  Nancy House has asked if the library could use the township hall freezer.  
A motion made by Jess McClaughry/Jim Korman for her to use the freezer unless the hall is rented that 
day. M/C.  A motion made by Jess McClaughry/Dave Lawrence to approve moving forward with fixing 
the defibulator. M/C.  The supervisor updated all of the recent supervisor retreat he attended.  There was 
much discussion on the gypsy moth problem in the township.  Resident, Larry Miller, gave information 
on prevention and answered several questions from visitors.  Dave Lawrence stated that if you have 
questions you can contact Melissa at the conservation department.  Dave Lawrence stated that the new 
equipment has been installed on the cell tower and should be ready to work in a week or two.  There are 
hornet nests at the cemetery and the water supply pump is in need of repair.  This will be taken care of. 

 

   



Clerks Comments 

The clerk presented the fire run report and the sheriffs’ monthly report. 

A motion by Dave Lawrence/Barb Ferrett to approve bills paid prion to July 2 and all current bills. M/C. 

Motion by Jess McClaughry/Dave Lawrence to adjourn. M/C. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

 

Linda Bailow 

Clerk 


